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Dear Pastors and Friends,

Greetings from Mexico City! We are grateful for the privilege of serving in Mexico City and for your
faithful prayers and support. The Lord continues to bless and guide us in various areas of ministry, and we
are blessed to share some updates with you.

Music Ministry

The Lord has brought into our church few musicians, and after several months of observation, and Bible
studies, we have taken a step into improving our music ministry. The music teams consist of Asaf, David,
Danae, Lemuel, Gustavo, Tonatiu, and my wife. Most of them participate once a month, and their
enthusiasm has been a great encouragement. It is a joy to see them use their talents to glorify God and edify
the church.

Podcast and Video Teachings Ministry

Recognizing the busy lives of our congregation, we have begun producing supplemental resources to
strengthen their faith. Our goal is to provide teaching materials that can be accessed anytime, offering
guidance and encouragement in their spiritual walk. We have started creating:

1. Lengthened First Steps Videos — Covering topics such as salvation, the purpose of the church, and
communion with God.

2. Church-related Teachings — I am currently recording videos addressing issues like healing from
past church hurt and understanding church discipline.

3. Music Recordings — My wife recently recorded a song as part of this effort, and we are excited to
use music as a tool for worship and encouragement.

Small Groups Launched

One of the greatest blessings has been the launch of small groups after our Sunday services. These groups
are designed to foster Christian fellowship, deepen relationships, and help organize our church in a more
personal way. We recently completed basic training with 12 people, and we have begun studying the book of
Philippians together. Please pray that these groups will be a source of spiritual growth and encouragement
for all involved.

We are truly grateful for your partnership in the gospel. Your prayers and support make it possible for us to
continue this work. Please keep us in prayer as we seek wisdom, strength, and continued fruit in these
ministries.

Serving our Lord Jesus,

Steve Kim



Prayer Requests

Financial Provision — Monthly rent and ministry expenses
Baptistry purchase — Our desire is to purchase a baptistry this month
Outreach Efforts - Visitors follow-up, and evangelism fruit
Souls - For souls to be saved in Mexico City, and through our ministry
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